Board of Selectmen August 29, 1997 Town Hall Conference Room Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 11:02 a.m. by Chairman David Ernst. Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Lawrence Gallagher and Carolina Kiggins. Selectman John Ryerson was absent.

Beach Administrator Thomas met with the Board to alert members of a potentially dangerous situation at the ocean beaches similar to the situation which caused closure of Newcomb Hollow Beach last weekend. On a motion by Kiggins, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 3-1, with White voting against, to give the Beach Administrator authority to close Town beaches whenever necessary until the new Town Administrator arrives.

There was consensus to postpone discussion of the contract with the new Town Administrator until Wednesday, September 3rd at 4:15 p.m. due to Selectman Ryerson's request that he be present for this discussion.

The meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Smulligan

Administrative Assistant

avia Ernst, Chairman Jef

Lawrence Gallagher

Carolina Kiggins